Approved
                                               Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
June 21, 2022



3:00 PM Meeting called to order by Selectboard Chairman John Quinlan. Also in attendance were Selectmen Jack Esposito and Howard Brown and minute taker, Joan Cleary.

Quinlan led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The Board reviewed the minutes of the 6/13 public meeting. Brown motioned to accept the public minutes as written seconded by Esposito. All in favor. Brown motioned to accept the non-public minutes as written seconded by Esposito. All in favor. 

The Board reviewed the letter to the residents on Weston Hill Road. The Building Inspector has signed; Quinlan signed as well. This will go to the post office this afternoon. 
The Board reviewed the manifest and signed checks. They also reviewed and signed current use tax bills, veteran’s exemptions and a solar exemption.
The Board went over the current ongoing budget numbers. There was discussion on the anticipated increase in electric rates and heating fuel costs. The Board discussed coming up with funding for the audiovisual upgrades project as there is no grant money to fund it. Brown proposed that we do zoom meetings for now. The RSA says that as long as we have a quorum present and the people on the zoom meeting can hear us, we are legal. We will try it at the next meeting on 6/27. 
The Board discussed the preliminary approval on the grant money for the variable message boards. This still has to go to the Governor and Executive Council for final approval. 
The Board discussed summer vacation dates and managing the Selectmen’s meetings. They will go to the summer schedule of meeting every other week starting in July: 7/11; 7/25; 8/8; 8/22. They will go back to the regular schedule after Labor Day starting with an afternoon meeting on Tuesday 9/6.

3:55 PM As there was no further business before the Board Esposito motioned seconded by Brown to adjourn. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary

